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March 18, 2008
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
Department of Health and Human Services

Attention: CMS – 2232-P

Electronically submitted to http://www.cms.hhs.gov/eRulemaking.
RE:
CMS – 2232 – P, PROVISIONS OF THE PROPOSED RULE, OPPOSE
Dear Sir/Madam:
The California Medical Transportation Association (CMTA) writes to respectfully oppose proposed rule CMS—2232—P, which would “relieve States of the responsibility to assure transportation to and from providers.”  CMTA, founded in 1978, is the advocacy organization/trade association representing the wheelchair and litter van industry, and its patients, primarily before California state government.
CMTA opposes this proposed rule because (1) it will drastically reduce access to care by those recipients who qualify for Medicaid non emergency medical transportation (NEMT), (2) dramatically increase costs to the Medicaid program when recipients are forced to use more expensive inpatient and emergency care because they cannot access more cost efficient outpatient care due to lack of transportation, and (3)  it is just plain short sighted and inhumane to not provide needed transportation to medically necessary health care treatment to those whose physical or mental condition contraindicates being transported in a regular car, truck or bus.
To quote the Executive Director of the Community Transportation Association of America, Dale J. Marsico, “Without the transportation requirement Medicaid becomes like a life ring thrown to a drowning person without a rope attached to pull them to safety.”  It becomes almost cruel to pay for recipients’ health care but not for transportation to the health care.  This is especially true in California where the Medi-Cal program only pays for NEMT for those recipients whose physical or mental condition contraindicates being transported in a standard passenger vehicle or bus as prescribed by a physician and reviewed/approved by a Medi-Cal consultant.  Medi-Cal NEMT recipients are only transported in specially converted, State approved vehicles.
States will not reduce costs by eliminating NEMT and forcing recipients into managed care, rather, the increased costs to States will be huge as Medicaid patients will end up in expensive facility based care and hospital emergency rooms.
Thank you in advance for your consideration of our comments.  We strongly urge CMS to NOT adopt the rule being proposed here.

Respectfully submitted,

William E. Barnaby III, Esq.


William E. Barnaby, Esq.
Lobbyist/Manager
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